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MEMORANDUM

Toni Brady, CHIEF PROCUREMENT OFFICER

Shannan Lakis, Special Assessment Coordinator

June 14,2023

Florida Handling Systems, lnc.
Hernando Beach Boatlift MSBU

TO:

FROM:

DATE:

RE:

Hemando Beach Boatlift MSBU has an open blanket purchase order for repair and
mainlenance of the boatlift system by vendor Florida Handling Systems (FHS). FHS
designed and manufactured the original equipment specifically for Hernando Beach and
continues to service the boatlift quarterly. Historically, they are the only vendor that
provides a quote for service, making them the only economically feasible source.

On May 16,2023, it was discovered that the hoist and trolley system for the Hemando
Beach Boatlift had been damaged and rendered inoperable. Due to the limited time
restriction in getting the boatlift usable by boaters for Memorial Day weekend, FHS
performed lhe necessary repairs. However, the repair invoice total came to $5,662.10,
which exceeds the $2,500 per purchase limit of the existing PO terms and conditions.
We are requesting a purchasing policy exception as the repairs were deemed
necessary and there is FY23 funding available.

Cc D. Todd Crosby, lnt€rim Public Works Director/County Engineer
Elaine Singer, Finance Manager
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June 14,2023

Gladys Moore
Hemando Beach Boatlift MSBU
4049 Hermosa Blvd
Hernando Beach , FL 34607 -3414

I am in receipt of the Florjda Handling Systems (FHS) invoice # SRVCEI18152 dated 5l3l/2O23
in the amount of S5,662.10 for repairs to the hoist and trolley system.

The terms ofthe existing purchase order contract with Florida Handling Systems (FHS) for
services on the Hernando Beach boatlift limits each single servicc transaction amount to not exceed

$2,500.00. Due to the system estimated repair cost exceeding the $2,500 single purchase threshold, the
MSBU is required to obtain prior authorization from the County before any work may be performed.

However, the Hemando Beach HOA instructed FHS to complete the repair work prior to any
quotes being provided to our office. This does not follow the County's established purchasing policies
and will require policy exception approval by our olfice (Dept ofPublic Works) to the Board of County
Commissioners.

Ifyou have any questions or concerns, you can contact me at (352) 7544060

Sincerely,

Sl*r*, g#h,
Special Assessments Coordinator
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